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North West Environment Link (NWEL) is a partnership of environmental voluntary sector organisations, representing hundreds of thousands of members in the North West.  

We are members of VSNW, the regional voluntary sector network for the North West, whose purpose is to support a connected and influential voluntary and community sector (VCS). 

This bulletin is intended to keep NWEL members and wider networks up to date on events and issues that will be of interest to environmental voluntary and community sector organisations in the North West. Please send any items for inclusion in the next bulletin to andyyuille@gmail.com - and feel free to forward all or parts of these bulletins throughout your own networks to help spread the word!
The Green Bullet is also available to download from the VSNW and Enviroeconomy North West websites.

CPRE North West have kindly agreed to continue their support to enable the Green Bullet to be produced throughout 2015 – very many thanks!
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Campaigns 

Green groups call for PM’s intervention

The Green Bullet has been tracking the demise of a range of green policies over the past couple of months. Now a coalition of green groups – mainly NWEL members’ ‘national parents’ – have written to David Cameron asking him to intervene after 10 key environmental policies have been scrapped or watered down.

Green Belt

On the 60th anniversary of Green Belt becoming government policy, a poll commissioned by CPRE found that nearly two-thirds of people surveyed believe that Green Belt land should not be built on. But despite this support and Government commitments to existing protections, local communities have repeatedly found themselves fighting proposals to build on Green Belt land. CPRE research shows that 226,000 houses are currently planned for the Green Belt. In response to this threat, CPRE is launching a new campaign, Our Green Belt, which calls on the Government to: 

· be more specific on the limited circumstances in which Green Belt boundaries can be changed through local plans;

· call in or direct local authorities to refuse damaging developments in the Green Belt that are not identified in existing local or neighbourhood plans; and

· target public funding, through organisations such as Natural England and Local Enterprise Partnerships, to increase the quality of and access to Green Belt.

CPRE’s campaign aims to show why people value the Green Belt by inviting the public to share stories, photos, inspiration, walks, campaigns etc to a digital wall showing how they use and experience it. They are also publishing a Green Belt ‘myth-busting’ document to demonstrate why arguments to build on the Green Belt are misguided. 
Save the giants!

The whales, dolphins, porpoises and basking sharks that live around our coast are some of the UK’s most spectacular - and at risk - wildlife. But there is currently just one single protected area for our ocean giants in English and Welsh seas. The Wildlife Trusts are http://www.wildlifetrusts.org/oceangiants campaigning for 17 protected areas around England and Wales - our ‘megafauna hotspots’
Zero Carbon: Making it happen!
The Centre for Alternative Technology (CAT) has launched a new research phase of its Zero Carbon Britain project. The next step will draw in expertise from across a wide range of disciplines in order to build a comprehensive body of research around reducing carbon emissions to zero, focused around key questions about the barriers to progress and potential ways to overcome them, from a wide range of different professional perspectives. And who better to answer those questions than Green Bullet readers? For more information please contact makingithappen@cat.org.uk. They are also running a short residential course (2-4 September) introducing the Zero Carbon Britain research to date, offering a robust, evidence-based scenario that explores ways we can deliver a climate positive future, whilst also maintaining a modern lifestyle. The course also covers how Zero Carbon Britain can be successfully used as a powerful tool for groups and individuals to inspire positive action, stimulate debate and build consensus in their communities and places of work. 

Lake District – World Heritage Site?

In 2016 the Lake District will be bidding to become a World Heritage Site. You can find out more, support the campaign, get involved and add your stories, photos and experiences at http://lakesworldheritage.co.uk/. 
Water, water everywhere…

Over one fifth (22%) of water sold in the UK is sourced overseas. Globally, we now drink as much packaged water as we do milk. The UK consumes 18 billion plastic bottles each year, and since only a quarter of these are recycled this means 38 million plastic bottles end up in landfill every single day! tapwater.org is a not for profit organisation promoting the drinking of tap water in the UK. Their aim is to reduce the use of expensive and environmentally damaging bottled waters, by making it easy and convenient for people to access free tap water wherever they are. They are working towards a refilling station (cafes, restaurants, pubs etc) every 400 metres in urban areas. They are mapping points all around the UK making it convenient for people to fill up their reusable bottle with tap water, for free. You can also locate refilling stations by looking out for their blue 'refill here' sticker in participating shop windows. The owners of these businesses are providing this service for free. To use a refilling point you just need your own reusable bottle; “Lifebottles” are available from tapwater.org and by buying one you would be helping to expand their network.

Information update

Planning
A policy to exempt small developments from affordable housing has been removed from the government's national planning practice guidance following a High Court ruling, along with the controversial vacant buildings credit. Mr Justice Holgate quashed the policy, which excluded developments of ten homes or fewer from the requirement to provide or contribute to affordable housing provision. He ruled that the policy was "incompatible" with the statutory planning framework. Countryside organisations have been campaigning against the policy, warning that it threatened to worsen the already significant shortage of affordable homes in rural areas. However, new research shows that councils that have adopted the Community Infrastructure Levy – as all councils will eventually have to – have seen a drop in affordable housing delivery, and measures in the Summer budget are likely to lead to plans for 42,000 affordable homes to be scrapped. Although making it easier to build market housing and ‘Starter Homes’ in ‘incrementally expanding villages’ is included in Defra new 10-point plan to boost rural productivity.
Energy

Despite the Government’s negative approach to onshore renewables, offshore wind farms are still getting consent – most recently a massive 400 turbine plan for Dogger Bank. It did impact on 6 European protected areas for wildlife though. The Government’s new stringent conditions for allowing onshore wind farms are about to be tested for the first time in Rossendale, where the planning officer’s report into the extension to the giant Scout Moor windfarm recommends approval, despite the new tightening of the rules. Watch this space! Meanwhile, the Government has unveiled new measures to fast-track shale gas / fracking applications, including allowing the Secretary of State to take decisions out of councils hands, presumably if they look as if they might come to the “wrong” decision (as Lancashire did) – exactly the opposite of their approach to onshore wind. The statement also emphasises the Government’s view that there is a national need to rapidly exploit significant shale gas reserves. Licences to explore for oil and gas for 27 new blocks of land (typically 100km2) have been agreed – and 132 more are out for consultation on their environmental impacts (including roughly 2,600km of the North West). Friends of the Earth are campaigning to ask David Cameron to respect Lancashire’s decision, while the Climate Coalition are seeking support in their campaign to end the use of coal.
Publications

The Future of Cities

The Friends of the Earth have published a new position paper on the Future of Cities. Cities are where most people live and where we consume most of the world’s resources. Their impact is felt in every corner of the world. Most cities are heavily polluting and scarred by inequality, but cities have the potential to take the lead and change how we care for people and our planet. To do this well, cities need greater self-determination, deeper democracy and a focus on sharing.

Right to beauty?

Independent think tank ResPublica has called for all communities to have the right to “beautiful places, buildings and spaces”, regardless of income. Its report, ‘A Community Right to Beauty’ highlights concern that households with incomes lower than £45,000 a year are the least able to access beautiful places and green spaces. The report argued for a ‘community right to beauty’ to be introduced via primary legislation. The think tank also recommended a range of new powers and incentives to support community measures to create, shape and improve their locale.

Tough times for charities

A recent NCVO report indicates testing times for charities (as if we didn’t already know that!). Despite the general economic recovery, the charity sector's income has flat-lined since 2009 with small and medium-sized organisations hardest hit, and that on current projections, charities will be faced with a £4.6bn shortfall in income by 2018/19 - the result of cuts to government contract and grant income, tepid growth in donations from the public, and inflation. 

Resources

An objector’s guide to fracking: planning and the high court

Law firm Leigh Day have recently launched an “Objectors Guide to Fracking”, with specialist input from barristers at Landmark Chambers. The guide aims to support individuals, community groups and NGOs in objecting to planning applications for fracking (including exploratory stages) and challenging the decisions of Local Planning Authorities and other bodies in the High Court.

MOSAIC - Offering new skills and experiences for 16 to 25 year olds

The Lake District National Park is recruiting 16 to 25 year olds to become Young Champions for the Lake District National Park. Young Champions can get involved in National Parks by going to and organising events for young people, volunteering, advising the National Park Authority, or testing out YHA hostels. Young Champions also have a responsibility to promote the National Park to other young people. They'll provide mentoring and a range of training opportunities based around the young people’s interests and aspirations, who will get experiences and skills to help them towards employment. Call or text Clare Dyson on 07972 630156 or email clared@cnp.org.uk.

Events

Zero Waste Week

Zero Waste Week is the all in one feel good solution to save money, protect the environment and get popular. In its eighth year, the week runs 7th - 13th September 2015.This year's theme is 'Reuse' - stop wasting money by saving resources! Read more about Zero Waste Week 
VSNW conference

VSNW’s conference & AGM will be held on 7th October and will again be in partnership with CLES and Network for Europe. The theme will be the Rethinking the Future: the role of the Sector 2015/20, and will explore the latest developments in devolution, the economy, health & social care, Europe and sector infrastructure.
Locality conference
This year’s Locality conference will be held in Liverpool on November 10-11, themed “Keep it Local”. Just a few of the topics covered this year include: – Austerity on trial – Service transformation – Writing brilliant funding bids – Financial resilience/early warning – Community Rights.

Morecambe Bay

There’s lots happening around Morecambe Bay in September, with two Heritage Open Days (at Piel Island on the 12th and Warton Crag on the 13th), a Sea Life Discovery event in Heysham Village on the 26th, and a talk on the Bay’s forgotten salt industry in Silverdale on October 3rd – plus beach cleans throughout the month.

British Food Fortnight

British Food Fortnight this year runs September 19 – October 4th, with a wide range of events and ways to get involved to celebrate great local seasonal food and help cut food miles!

Training courses / workshops

· Designing and Managing Projects,16/17th September, Manchester
· Marketing Planning, 17th September, Sandbach

· Digital Marketing for Charities, 18th September, Chester

· NAVCA and NCVO - Change for Good - Workshop on Strengthening Local Infrastructure, 23rd September, Manchester

· Dealing with Difficult Volunteers - Managing Conflict Effectively, 24th September, Sandbach

Consultations

Greater Manchester Transport Strategy 2040
This summer sees the launch of a 12-week public consultation on a new publication ‘Greater Manchester Transport Strategy 2040: Our Vision’. It sets out a vision for the transport network for Greater Manchester needed by 2040 to deliver “World class connections that support long-term sustainable economic growth and access to opportunities for all”. The document does not include details on transport schemes or investment priorities at this stage, but provides a vision of what a successful transport system might look like in 2040, to support Greater Manchester’s wider economic, social and environmental ambitions. Any comments made at this stage will be taken into consideration as we develop a new Greater Manchester Transport Strategy for 2040, which is due to be published in 2016 and which, together with subsequent more detailed 5-year Transport Delivery Plans, will form our new statutory Greater Manchester Local Transport Plan. So get in now and get them on the right track!
Disposal of radioactive waste

This technical consultation seeks input on the scope of the Appraisal of Sustainability and approach to the Habitats Regulations Assessment of the Government's (yet to be developed) draft National Policy Statement (NPS) on burying nuclear waste in a big hole in the ground. The NPS itself will be consulted on in 2016.
Funding
Youth Social Action

Organisations working with young people in lower socioeconomic areas in England can apply for funding through the new Youth Social Action Fund. The Fund received £1 million from the Cabinet Office, as part of the government’s pledge to support Step Up To Serve’s #iwill campaign. The #iwill campaign aims to increase participation in youth social action (volunteering, fundraising and campaigning) by 50% by 2020. The government is encouraging charities, community interest companies and social enterprises to apply.

Liverpool City Region Impact Fund - deadline extended 

The world's first Local Impact Fund offers simple loans between £50,000 and £250,000 to charities and social enterprises working in the Liverpool City Region, helping them to grow and scale up the social and economic impact they make in their communities. The fund is still open for applications as the deadline has been extended to 31st December 2015. They aim to make all investments by October so that they can be disbursed by the December deadline.

Architectural Heritage Fund
The Architectural Heritage Fund can provide grants to charities and other formally constituted non-profit groups, to help with assessing the viability of a project (max £3,000), or to fund development costs (max £25,000) of projects making use of at-risk historic buildings. Deadlines are quarterly, next one: 29 October.
___________________________________________________________________________
To subscribe or contribute

To subscribe to NWEL’s Bulletin please email andyyuille@gmail.com with the subject line: “Subscribe to NWEL Bulletin”. Please send items for inclusion in the next Bullet to me by 23rd September. 
North West Environment Link (NWEL) is a partnership of environmental voluntary sector organisations, representing hundreds of thousands of members in the North West.  
VSNW is the regional voluntary sector network for the North West, whose purpose is to support a connected and influential voluntary and community sector (VCS). 

To contribute to the NWEL Bulletin, please contact:
Andy Yuille
andyyuille@gmail.com
01524 389 915

To contribute to the policy work of VSNW, please contact:
Warren Escadale 
warren.escadale@vsnw.org.uk 
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